Bulgarian Export Control Seminar

Introductory address
· On behalf of the Australia Group chair, great pleasure to be in Bulgaria to participate in this seminar.

· The Australia Group places a high value on participants’ engagement with their neighbours on export control issues

· after all, the proliferation of weapons of mass destruction is a threat which affects all nations and can have strong implications at the regional level.
· We warmly welcome Bulgaria’s initiative in actively promoting robust export control standards within the region
· and the recent regional workshops held in both Bulgaria and Hungary to promote awareness of proliferation risks and measures to address them.
· Outreach to industry is fundamental to the success of export control measures

· no system will be successful if industry is not aware of its requirements or how to comply with them
· outreach also serves to raise awareness among industry of the potential risks of inadvertently providing support to an illicit WMD program.
· Rapid global developments in technology and research make the need to raise industry awareness of potential sinister applications of otherwise legitimate materials and technology all the more pertinent 

· as does the potential for terrorists to attempt to develop crude WMD-style weapons.

· It has been impressive to see a number of larger multinational corporations introducing internal compliance programs to respond to export control requirements
· these efforts should be encouraged and rewarded by governments.
· A challenge for governments is to ensure that smaller to medium-sized companies and research institutions are also aware of and motivated to comply with licensing requirements

· to do this we must be effective in convincing industry and academia that they share the responsibilities and benefits bestowed by counter-proliferation measures;

· and make compliance with these measures as straightforward and efficient as possible.

· It is great to see so much regional interest in this issue and I am sure we will have a productive and useful discussion here over the next couple of days.
